
WALLACE STATE OFFICE BUILDING, 502 E 9TH ST, DES MOINES IA 50319 
Phone: 515-725-8200         www.IowaDNR.gov    Fax: 515-725-8202 

February 12, 2021 
VIA E-MAIL 

LISA SUTTON 
VICE PRESIDENTY/CHIEF COUNCEL – REGULATORY MATTERS 
EATON – LAW DEPARTMENT 
MAIL CODE 4N 
1000 EATON BOULEVARD 
CLEVELAND OHIO 44122 

Re: Phase III Environmental Site Assessment Scope of Work, Eaton Corporation Shenandoah, 
Iowa, dated February 1, 2021 

Dear Ms. Sutton: 

The Iowa Department of Natural Resources, Contaminated Sites Section, has reviewed the above 
referenced phase III scope of work submitted by Golder Associates Inc. on behalf of the Eaton 
Corporation (Eaton). The scope of work is approved as written with an understanding of the following; 
I completed a quick review of water wells near the Eaton facility and found, in general, a sand seam 
30 to 35 feet below the land surface that continued to the bedrock around 60 feet below the surface.  
This indicates you might have to drill a little deeper than 30 feet as indicated in the scope of work in 
order to get good contact with the aquifer.  

If you have any questions or need further information please feel free to call or e-mail at (515) 725-
8371 or dan.cook@dnr.iowa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Daniel Cook 
Environmental Specialist Senior 
Contaminated Sites Section 

c: Anne Faeth-Boyd, Golder Associates Inc., 13515 Barrett Parkway Drive Suite 260, Ballwin, MO 63021 via 
email 
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